
~ Chief Herbert Jenkins 
Atlanta Police Department 
175 Decatur Street, S. E . 
Atlanta, Georgia 

Dear Chief Jenkins : 

31 October 1967 

I wish to thank you and the members of the 
Atlanta P olice Department for their cooperation with 
this Headquarters during 11Stop the Draft II week, 
October 15-20, 1967. I would like to call pa rticular 
attention to Superintendent Chafin, Lt. B obby Moore , 
and Lt. J . R . Shattles,, who did an outstanding job of 
coordination with this Headquarters , the FBI, and other 
law enforcement officials . These officers planned a ction 
which was to be taken in such a manner that a very small 
disturbance occurred. They were immediately on the 
scene and I am sure prevented a m uc h bigger demonstra­
tion. 

It is m y pleasure to assign Lt. Colonel Charles 
Lindsey to this project and he , as well as myself, is 
grateful for these officer . 

If my headquarter can ever assist you please 
do not hesitate to contact me . 

j cc: Mayo:r Ivan Allen 

Sincerely, 

MIKE Y. HENDRIX 
Colonel, Arty. ,. 
State Director 




